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Minutes from meeting held at the Cobleskill College 

on March 25, 2010. Attendance is needed from 

each club for their input on club activities*

SCCA President, Raymond Zeh, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with 

16 in attendances and only 8 clubs represented. There were only 4 students at the meeting. (Spring Break)  A motion to accept the February’s & March’s Treasure report was made by Bob Britton and seconded by Carl Stefanik. A vote of the membership approved both treasurers’ reports. Bill Nelson made a motion to accept the February & March’s newsletters with Joe Moore seconding the motion. A vote was taken and both newsletters were approved. 

Communications: Schoharie county Whitetails Unlimited donated a Wildlife print for the SCCA raffle held at the fair booth this summer. Received verbal approval on the donation from the Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) of a Wildlife print for the SCCA Raffle. Also received verbal approvals for donations by Senator Seward, Assemblyman Lopez, Bank of Richmondville and NBT of Middleburgh to be used in the SCCA raffle this summer. Joe Moore received a verbal approval from Dr.  Received a copy of Schoharie County Budget.  No funding for SCCA. Last year we received $1500 from Schoharie County. 

Dorwin Hamm Scholarship: The three applications have been approved. After the students have made their presentations and turned in their reports they will each receive a check for $250.  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited will fund one of the awards, Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club will sponsor another and SCCA will sponsor the last. 

By-laws: No decision made on the by-law changes. The SCCA October newsletter did show the proposed changes of the By-laws, which several discussions have taken place over the last ten to twelve SCCA meetings. 
Election of Officers: This needs to get done. Elections are usually done in January but were delayed because of the meeting cancellation in February and also because of the lack of volunteers stepping up to replace those who have continued to serve. Newsletter envelopes with postage have been given to Krysten Zummo, Kristen Coalkey and Dana Harenda, three SUNY Cobleskill college students who have offered to help out with monthly newsletters for now.  Mike Zeh has continue to help the students writing the newsletter, making copies and then giving those to the girls who do the labeling, stuffing envelopes, and mailing out the newsletter. Hopefully this will only be a temporary thing with the elections coming up.  Maybe someone from the Association will step forward. The newsletter is one of the communication tools, which keeps this organization going. Mike will help whom ever with the label program along with the e-mail addresses, which receive this newsletter. Soon students will be gone for the summer so let’s take care of business. 
Update on SCCA Worksheet - Carl Stefanik work is almost complete on updating all SCCA association clubs’ information including the list of all delegates. Thank you Carl!!!! 

SCCA Dues are due in for 2010.  Have received dues from many club associations. Have also received some individual members $10 annual dues. If you haven’t paid yet please send. Club Association dues are $30 annually.  Individual dues are $10 annually.  This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the cost of our domain address for the SCCA website. Send dues to P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. 

Hunter Safety: There will be a class for Archery Hunter safety on May 8th (8 hours).  Sign up will be May 3rd from 7-8 PM.  All students need to bring their birth certificates along with a permission slip from their legal guardian. There will also be a Trapper Course offered – Sign up on May 10th 7-8PM with the class dates May 14th 6-9 PM and May 15th 8 AM through 4PM. POC for this course will be Ray Barber. Both these courses will be given at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club and free to the public.  

Guest Speaker Norm McBride:  Norm is the Fish Manager for Region 4 NYS DEC.  He gave the SCCA members a heads up with this spring fish stocking. DEC will stock a total of 2500 brown and 400 rainbow yearling trout within Schoharie County. This includes stocking about 1700 in the Schoharie Reservoir, 200 in Mallet Pond and 200 in the Cobleskill Holding pond. 420 trout will be stocked in the Westkill.  Also DEC will stock 225 (2-year olds) 13”-14” in the Cobleskill Reservoir. 23,000 – 2” Walleye fingerlings will also be stocked in the Schoharie Reservoir.  This is the start of a five year program which the NYC Water Shed Authority has approved.  Netting will be done to check stocking. Norm gave a report on the Cobleskill College will start raising walleye to stock the Lower reservoir of the NYSPA. This stocking will happen in June with the first 5000 fingerlings. This is being done because of a donation that the NYSPA gave to the college about 5 years ago. Norm also reported on the Hudson River regulation changes concerning Herring, Shad, Strip Bass and Eels. He reviewed the requirements for the Marine Fishing license compared to the Fresh Water License. The Marine fishing license was needed to satisfy a Federal License requirement. Norm gave out a handout sheet on the 2009 Contaminant Fish Collections done on the Mohawk River, East & West Branch of the Delaware, Schoharie Creek and the upper/lower Blenheim/Gilboa Reservoir showing mercury & PCB ppm. He also gave out information on the Blenheim/Gilboa Reservoir Electro fishing & Gill Netting Summary for 2007, 2008, and 2009.           
Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board – Mike Zeh, Chairman of the State FWM Board will attend a special meeting in Albany with Patty Riexinger, Doug Stang and Wally John next Wed  April 21 at 1-1:15pm until 3 pm to discuss Patty's letter and the budget issues. There will be several State wide organizations invited to this meeting such as CANY, NYSCC, Ducks Unlimited, NWTF.  Patty Riexinger sent out a letter to all FWM Board members and advisor dated April 8th. This letter stated as results of the significant budget restrictions placed upon NYS DEC, the Division will not be able to provide money for the reimbursement of travel expenses by regional and statewide board members during this coming state fiscal year. This includes reimbursement for mileage, meals or lodging for the attendance at regional or statewide meetings during this fiscal year.  So, consequently the Department will not be able to reimburse members or advisors for the travel to attend the up-coming April 23rd statewide meeting in Cortland. She apologized for this inconvenience.  She states that the budget decisions will adversely affect a number of programs. Undoubtedly everyone will have questions about funding and availability of funds under the Habitat and Access Stamp Program.  The next Region 4 meeting will be held on April 28th at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  Copies of Region 4’s work plan were again handed out at the February meeting.  Along with this different projects were reviewed. Each regional FWMB has $5,000 funding approved. The Habitat/Access applications were handed out to each county with a deadline of March 23rd. Schoharie County’s project involves the rebuilding of the Handicapped access platform and walkway on Looking Glass Pond. All the projects were reviewed on April 16th at Stamford by a committee including the Natural Resource Supervisor for Region 4. The selected application for Region 4 was to be reviewed by the STATE FWMB in Cortland on April 23rd.  The Office of Budget will not approve any meetings which require overnight lodging. This meeting will be our Annual meeting where elections are held, reviews of each region habbit/access projects for final advisement to DEC and a decision on any resolutions submitted to the State Board. 
New York State Conservation Council:  SUNY Cobleskill: The Wildlife Festival will be held on April 24th and will be located at the Ski Lodge. The college will again compete in a National contest at the 2010 National Conference, which will be held in Snowbird, Utah this coming year.  

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. STATE “RAID” ON SNOWMOBILE TRAIL FUND - A Call for Action from NYSSA and President Mike Fischer of the NYS Snowmobilers Association: Many of you are already painfully aware that the Governor proposes to sweep $1 million from the trail fund this current fiscal year! This unprecedented sweep, coming less than two years after a previous attempt to take $1 million during the 2008-2009 budget process, must be rejected by the Legislature. It is another attempt to raid the Snowmobile Trail Fund. NYSSA is further opposed to the language in Part HH of Budget Bill S6609/A9709 that would expand the allowable use of monies in the snowmobile trail fund to include “public safety activities,” and urge that this language be removed from the budget. By allowing snowmobile registration fees to be taken from their intended use and transferred to the general fund under the guise of public safety, while removing any accountability regarding the use of these funds, the proposed budget would result in millions more swept from the snowmobile trail fund in the years to come.

As President of NYSSA, I have sent a letter to the Governor and the Legislature strongly opposing this sweep of the $1 million from the trail fund and reminding the Governor of his commitment made to NYSSA in his July 10, 2008 press release, and asking to restore these funds. We at NYSSA are working with our lobbyists to take whatever action necessary to oppose this unwarranted sweep of our money from the trail fund and language in Part HH of Budget Bill S6609/A9709. They are reaching out to the Legislature and asking for their help to correct this intolerable situation.

I am calling on every one of our Club Presidents and their members to send a letter to their respective Senator and Assemblyman asking their help in getting our $1 million restored to the Snowmobile Trail Fund and to oppose the language in Part HH of Budget Bill S6609/A9709. We are providing all of you with the attached model letters in order to ensure a clear, consistent, and resolute message. Club members should make sure to sign their letters and include their home address.

There are example letters available on the website, it is critical that you personalize your letter with your own comments on this matter in a clear and respectful manner.

   
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Meetings are at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. Joe Moore will again start selling $10 pins to raise funds for this spring trout stocking.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978. 
Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: The NWTF 10th Annual Banquet will be held @ the Best Western in Cobleskill, NY on April 24th. The cost is $45 for single or $60 for a couple.  Sponsor’s cost is $255 which includes two diners.  Diners consist of all the turkey you can eat. GUNS - Raffles - GUNS - Silent Auction - GUNS - Live Auction AND - All You Can Eat. Call for details: POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older).  Four students from SUNY Cobleskill gave reports on Shadowbrook on Otsego Lake, Electro-trawl netting on the Allegheny River, Fox creek and tributaries, and the Upper Keyserkill and Bear Kill streams for Brook & Brown Trout. 
Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is going to start again in April and it is open to the public on Sundays at 9:00 a.m. sharp. Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. The clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Whitetails Unlimited:  A wildlife print has been donated to the SCCA for the fair raffle.  Another print was donated to the Schoharie County Ridge Runners for their banquet auction in April. The next Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited banquet will be held on September 19th 2010 at the Best Western located in Cobleskill. Our next meeting will be held on the first Monday in June and will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club at 7:30 PM.  The same pool of officers were voted in with the Secretary casting one vote at the March meeting.  Approval to fund one $250 scholarship from SUNY Cobleskill along with donations of $100 to Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club for the use of the club house and another $75 to sponsor the Youth Archery league was approved.  In June, we will order the banquet package from Whitetails Unlimited National which is located in Sturgeon Bay, WI. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club Yearly memberships levels are individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $$25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month.  Stuffed Pizza will be served @ Noon – 7 pm on Apr 17th.  Stuffed Pizza will also be served @ Noon – 4:00 pm on Apr 18th.  The Annual meeting will be held April 19th. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were close to 40 members signed in at the last meeting. Three new members were voted in and three more applications were read which, will be voted on in May. The Kid’s fishing derby date has been changed to June 12th.  The club’s website is back up and running. www.middleburghrg.com POC Rob Cirello, 234-7360. Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. The membership approved to sponsor David Johns $250 scholarship along with another $250 Award which will be given to a Middleburgh Senior at graduation. Lindsey Roberts, A Cobleskill College student gave a report on Deer Management within NYS. She stated that a balance must be maintained between plants and animals.  The NYS has 85 Wildlife Management Units with Citizen Task Force utilized to set recommendations to NYS DEC. 40% of adult does must be removed to maintain population numbers. For Gate Key problems the new POC is John Ford – cell # 231-9229 or home # 827-4773. Trap machine is broken and approval was granted to get repaired. SUNY Cobleskill students are still using in door archery range for shooting through 1st Friday in May.   

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on May 4th.  Bob Kimball is once again handing out targets for raising funds for the club. The targets are 32 sectioned @ $1 each or some of the targets are sold for $5 each section.  Each target has 35 sections. At the next event they will have a youth shoot a BB gun at the target and whichever section gets hit wins.  Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take” continues because of the strong membership and the local business support.    


SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   

The April Meeting, 04/22/2010, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held again at the Curtis Mott building @ SUNY Cobleskill College. Dan Owens will be the guest speaker discussing the reasons why he feels that we don’t need an antler restriction program in this area. We will also give our three college students a chance to give their presentations if they are ready.  
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